
To our beloved friends, 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ! 

Life has been very hectic! Working extremely hard for almost three weeks I have been 
visiting rural villages for pastoral visits and confirmation services. I returned last night 
from visiting Kidoka Deanery, Mpendo Deanery, Bereko Deanery and I have been doing 
two services everyday.  I was able to confirm 687 candidates. I laid foundation stone to 
five church and pastors' buildings. It has been a great encouragement to me to see the 
church is growing! I had to work hard and finish the confirmation trip for this year before 
I travel on Thursday to Ireland and the UK. I am happy that I only remained with the 
Cathedral Deanery and I will finish once I return on 7 November.   

The Chemba project goes well. The builders were planning to roof two weeks ago but 
the engineer suggested building the timbers with cement on the walls before the iron 
sheets came on top! I asked the education board to go and see and they suggested the 
registration process can start. They have recommended Conjester to be used as the 
head of school because the one we were suggesting does not qualify for a secondary 
school but rather he qualifies for the primary school such as St Peter and St Paul 
School. Therefore Mr Muchila recommended using the name of Conjester to register the 
school. Mr Muchila is the board member of our Chemba Education Center and works 
for the government education department. Conjester has said it should be fine for her to 
start working to register the school. She just had a baby and she thinks next month she 
will be fine to start travelling. The good news nowadays is that registration is done 
online. 

I am looking forward to seeing you in the UK when I visit St Peter and St Paul as I will 
have so many photos of Chemba Secondary School. Also St Peter and St Paul pre and 
primary School's today's graduation ceremony our children did a fantastic job and now 
everyone in Kondoa wants to bring their children to our school. It was well organized! I 
invited the District Commissioner to be the guest of Honor. And real St Peter and St Paul 
School has been a good investment for the gospel message in Kondoa. Many muslims a 
moving their children from Islamic school to St Peter. I praised Rahma a Muslim girl who 
did a very good presentation in English with great confidence as if she were a secondary 
School student. The DC said even a Secondary student cannot do a presentation as 
Rahma did today. Thank you very much for giving the mission of the Anglican Church to 
have good news to the community. 

  

May our living God richly bless you. 

Thanks 

+Given 


